
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2021 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by 

the President Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta (arrived at 6:09 p.m.) 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Paul F. Spinelli 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

    Susan M. Baldosaro, Chief Financial Officer 

 

 President Arthur led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Deputy Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public 

Meetings Act, has been given on December 8, 2020 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the City Hall on; 

2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press of Atlantic 

City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Arthur asked if anyone from the public would like to comment. 

 

 Steve Lewis, Vineland resident, asked Solicitor Tonetta for paperwork he was to provide.  Solicitor 

Tonetta received Mr. Lewis’ email address and forwarded him the needed paperwork.  Mr. Lewis asked if 

anything would be done with the SPCA agreement this year.  Tonetta stated he couldn’t answer that questions 

because we are unable to obtain information from other companies.  He is continuing and will provide any 

updates he received.  Mr. Lewis said thank you and that he will continue to ask.  Mr. Lewis also gave kudos 

to Councilman Vargas as the Mother’s Park looks very nice.  Councilman Vargas said it’s the employees, 

not him, that is doing the good job.  

 

There being no one further to be heard, the Deputy Clerk reviewed revisions and additions to the 

agenda mentioning there was commending resolution pulled from the agenda and therefore it resulted in 3 

renumbered solutions.  Also a resolution was added per business administration to contract for the 

installation of a catalyst for the electric utility.   

 

 

President Arthur entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman 

Franceschini, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll: YEAS: Councilman Acosta 

Councilman Franceschini 

Councilman Spinelli 

Councilman Vargas 

President Arthur  

 

    

  Meeting adjourned at 6:11 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

             

                   Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur, 

ATTEST:                                    President    

 

 

 

 

       

 Richard G. Franchetta, RMC, EJD, 

                     Deputy Municipal Clerk 


